
Minutes of an additional meeting of Cartmel Fell Parish Council held by ZOOM on 
Tuesday 26th January 2021 at 8pm. 
 
Present were Councillors Helen Smith (Vice-Chairman, in the Chair), Chris Cannon 
and Mike Smith and Parish Clerk Kevin Price.  Apologies for absence were accepted 
from Councillor Alan Telford. 
 
Two planning applications were considered: 
 
7/2021/5013  Ghyll Crag, Newby Bridge Road.  Proposed single storey building 
to house swimming pool.    
 
The Council does not raise any specific objections to this applications but does have 

concerns about the general principle of continued development along this stretch of 

the A592. 

The Council does request that other road users should be taken into consideration 

and while works continue that works vehicles are parked within the property area 

and not on the roadside. 

There was concern as to whether the Bat survey specified in the previous application 

at this location had been completed. 

7/2021/5018  Hill of Oaks Caravan Park.  Replacement of existing jetty on same 
site as existing, extended a further 10m into the lake. 
 
The Council does not object to this application.  One comment was received that the 
proposed jetty is too long but that was all. 
 
 
 
 
The meeting closed at 8.35pm 
 
 
 
 
     Signed: 
 
 
 
 
Dated:  


